STATEMENT DELIVERED BY ZIMBABWE ON THE OCCASION OF THE UPR OF THE REPUBLIC OF ANGOLA : 

30 OCTOBER 2014

Mr President,

Zimbabwe warmly welcomes and thanks the delegation of the Republic of Angola for their comprehensive report focussing primarily on the implementation of the recommendations from the country’s first cycle review.

Angola has made tremendous progress in improving its human rights normative and institutional framework.  For instance, in 2010, it adopted a new Constitution which incorporates provisions from a number of international instruments that include, inter alia, the rights related to the following: property, water, housing, education, health, employment, equal pay for women and men, free enterprise and private initiative.  The country has also initiated a broad reform process of the judicial system primarily aimed at improving the people’s access to justice.

Angola should be applauded for its readiness to cooperate with the OHCHR and other human rights mechanisms as exemplified by the visit to Angola of former Human Rights Commissioner, Ms Navi Pillay and its standing invitations to the Special Rapporteur on Human Rights of Migrants and Adequate Housing respectively.  Since its first UPR, Angola has signed and ratified five and two international human rights instruments respectively.  The latter include the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and the UN Convention against Transnational Organised Crime.

Zimbabwe recommends that Angola accelerates efforts to:

· Finalise the ratification process for the five instruments it has signed; and 
· Integrate human rights education into primary and secondary school curricula.

Thank you.
